Summer Term 2021
	Dear Parents, 
Here is a brief overview of what we will be covering in Apple Class over the summer term. PE will be on a Wednesday and will also alternate between Thursdays and Fridays so please ensure that PE kits are in school at all times and that all items of clothing are named. 
Please do continue to read with your child as often as possible- even 5 minutes a day can make a big difference. The children have opportunities to change their reading books every Monday, Wednesday and Friday and we encourage them to do this independently. 
Kind Regards
The Apple Class Team

	Personal, Social and Emotional Development 

We will continue to use our Circle Time sessions to support the children with recognising and discussing their feelings. 
We will also reflect on this year and talk about what they are looking forward to next year.  
 
	English

We will be reading a variety of stories, poems and non fiction texts about plants. We will begin with the traditional tale of Jack and the Beanstalk and Year One will be retelling the story and creating their own books.  
We will be revisiting and assessing the sounds and tricky words that have been taught so far.
We will also introduce Reception to the next set of sounds using Song of Sounds song 2. 
Year One will begin learning Song of Sounds song 3.  

	Maths 

Reception will be exploring numbers from 11 to 20. We will be recognising, writing and ordering numbers.  We will also be revisiting measuring length, capacity and weight before exploring spatial patterns. 
Year One will investigate Place Value to 50 by recognising, writing and ordering numbers as well as identifying one more and less. We will then move onto Multiplication and Division where we will learn to count in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s as well as doubling, grouping and sharing. We will also be learning about halves and quarters and we will learn to recognise different coins and notes as part of our money unit. 
	Knowledge and Understanding of the World

In Science, we will be learning about different types of plants and trees. We will be finding out what plants need to grow and we will be planting our own sunflowers.  
As part of our Geography, Year One will be developing their map skills and looking at human and physical features. 
In RE, we will be learning about Islam. 
As part of our ICT learning, Reception will be using Busy Things to complete simple computer programs and develop their mouse skills.
Year One will be using the ilearn2 website to develop their mouse and keyboard skills. We will also begin learning about e-safety. 

	Physical Development 

On Wednesdays, the children will be working with Mike to develop their gross motor skills by participating in multi skills activities and by developing their ball skills.
We will continue to develop our fine motor skills through playdough, tuff tray challenges and small construction. Year One will continue to practise their cursive letter formation. 
	Creative Development 

In Music, we will be singing songs and developing our skills through Charanga. 

In Art, we will be exploring collage. 
In DT, we will be investigating textiles. Year One will have the chance to practice some simple sewing techniques. 



